
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TOWN OF BISCOE 

CLOSEOUT OF CDBG-INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT #17-I-2955 

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Biscoe will conduct a public hearing on Monday, August 8, 2022 
at 7:00 pm, or as soon thereafter as the agenda will allow, at the Biscoe Town Hall located at 110 West 
Main Street, Biscoe, NC  27209 relative to the closeout of the Town’s Community Development Block 
Grant 17-I-2955 for Infrastructure (CDBG-I). The original scope of work for the 17-I-2955 grant provided 
$1,865,000 in CDBG-I funds (CDBG) to replace approximately 7500 Linear Feet of old (greater than 40 
years old) deteriorated wastewater VCP collection lines and the replacement of the deteriorated Bruton 
Street Pump Station (greater than 40 years old).  The lines that were targeted for replacement are on 
Bruton Street, Blake Street, Harris Street, Cagle Street, Baldwin Street and Hicks Street.    The project not 
only replaced aging, deteriorated lines, but also eliminated inflow and infiltration from the collection and 
treatment system.  The Town also received an amendment that included the replacement of an additional 
outfall line along Harris Street consisting of the replacement of 4 manholes, dig and replace of 
approximately  1,130 LF of gravity sewer, the reconnection of gravity sewer to 2 existing manholes and 
the reconnection of 1 sewer service.  The overall LMI project benefit is 92.8% LMi. 

The purpose of this public hearing is to review the expenditures and activities that have been 
accomplished through the Town’s CDBG Infrastructure Grant (17-I-2955). All activities have been 
completed and the Town is in the process of closing out the grant.  Total CDBG-I expenditures for the 
project are as follows:  

  Administration:  $85,000.00 
  Preliminary Engineering Report: $13,500.00 
  Sewer:   $1,743,300.09 
   
Citizens will be given the opportunity to provide oral and written comment on the Town’s use of CDBG 
funds.  All interested citizens are encouraged to attend.  For additional information or to submit written 
comments, please contact or send to Brandon Holland, Town Manager, for the Town of Biscoe at (910) 
428-4112. Persons with disabilities or who otherwise need assistance should contact Laura Morton, Town 
Clerk at (910) 428-4112 or for hearing impaired persons, 1-800-735-2962, by 48 hours prior to the Public 
Hearing date.  Accommodations will be made for all who request assistance with participating in the public 
hearing. 

This information is available in Spanish or any other language upon request.  Please contact Laura Morton, 
Town Clerk at (910) 428-4112 or for hearing impaired persons, 1-800-735-2962, by 48 hours prior to the 
Public Hearing date.  Accommodations or at the Town of Biscoe, 110 West Main Street, Biscoe, NC 27209 
for accommodations for this request. 

Esta información está disponible en español o en cualquier otro idioma bajo petición.  Por favor, póngase 
en contacto con Laura Morton, al (910) 428-4112 or for hearing impaired persons, 1-800-735-2962, by 48 
hours prior to the Public Hearing date.  Accommodations o en Town of Biscoe, 110 West Main Street, 
Biscoe, NC  27209, de alojamiento para esta solicitud. 

 

 



 


